
  

 

CIRCULAR 
 
FILE: AP_4/12/19/12 TO: Parties to the Noumea Convention  
DATE: 10 July 2023  

CIRCULAR: 23/56  

 
Subject: Outcomes report of the Ad Hoc Meeting of the Parties on the review 

of the Noumea Convention: 14-15 June 2023 

Dear Contracting Parties,  
 
The Secretariat expresses its gratitude and appreciation to Parties that have already conveyed com-
ments to the draft Outcomes Report of the Ad Hoc Meeting of the Parties held in Apia, Samoa, from 
14 to 15 June 2023.  
 
The Ad Hoc Meeting of the Parties met in Apia, Samoa, to discuss, review and unpack the recom-
mendations from the review of the Noumea Convention which was completed in November 2021.  In 
this regard, the Secretariat is pleased to share the following attached documents: 
 

▪ Draft outcomes report of the Ad Hoc Meeting of the Parties 
▪ Annex 6 to the outcomes report – overview of the Noumea Convention review 
▪ Annex 7 to the outcomes report – key findings from the review of the Noumea Convention 
▪ Annex 8 to the outcomes report – consultant’s final report on the review of the Noumea Con-

vention 
 
Kindly note that the outcomes of the Ad Hoc will be tabled at the 17th Conference of the Parties on 
31 August 2023 in Apia, Samoa. The draft Outcomes Report, annexes and the consultant’s final 
report of the review are currently being translated and will be shared once these are ready and 
available.  
 
The Parties may wish to provide further comments when the draft Outcomes Report and annexes 
are tabled at the forthcoming 17th Meeting of the Parties on 31 August 2023. 
 
Please contact Mr. Jope Davetanivalu, Director of Environment Monitoring and Governance (EMG) 
on email at joped@sprep.org or Ms. Anastacia Amoa-Stowers, Multilateral Environmental Agree-
ments (MEAs) Coordinator on email at anastacias@sprep.org for further information or assistance.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Easter Chu Shing 
Acting Director General 

 
Att. 
 
ECS/AA/aa 
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